

#### **Educate Protect Love Serve**

Please share this Newsletter with your child. All newsletters can be found on our website: http://www.st-marys-bod.cornwall.sch.uk

Newsletter No. 12 June 2019

## Reception Class Trip to Barnecutts



As part our Cornish food topic, Reception visited Barnecutts pasty preparation unit to make pasties. We would like to extend out thanks to Barnecutts for their service.

### St Marys Sports Days 2019









#### **OFSTED**

Thank you to all parents who have supported us through our recent Ofsted. We hope to let you know the results soon.

## Nursery Open Day

Wednesday 3rd July 9.30 a.m.-11.30 a.m. Please pop along or , if you know of someone looking for

a Nursery placement, ask them to call in
\*\*Please note-Nursery will be closed to current pupils.\*\*

# Year 4 Lanhydrock Trip

The Year 4's dressed-up and had a trip back in time vising the wonderful Lanhydrock Estate. Seeing how the Victorian's lived will engage them in their learning and provide first-hand experience of the Victorian era to support them in their topic work.





<u>Online Safety</u> keep up to date with the latest online safety for your children please visit <a href="http://email.nspcc.org.uk/c/15hqxFISZsvnrwP6PDwxVFOWac">http://email.nspcc.org.uk/c/15hqxFISZsvnrwP6PDwxVFOWac</a>





### School Lay-by

To ensure the safety of all pupils can parents please pull up into the layby and keep children in the car until they are near the top.

This prevents traffic building up in the road causing jams and children getting out into in the road. Staff are always there to supervise children from the car to their classrooms, but if you wish to take them yourselves please do not park in the layby but find somewhere safe to park and walk them in.

Thank you for your support in keeping all of our children safe.

#### Lateness

Several of our children are regularly late to school, this is distressing for them as they do not like to walk into classrooms when everybody is already working. They also miss their morning 'starter' activity and the chance to order their lunch etc with their peers. Lateness also means that staff are taken from supporting children to order lunches, take children to classes etc. Please support us and your children with this by ensuring you are leaving enough time to get to school. Dan Burbridge will be addressing lateness and the impact it has on children with families that are regularly late during his next visit.



## **Attendance**

Whole school to date: 96.4% Classes with highest attendance:

7 June-Yr 5 = 100%14 June-Yr 1 = 98.7%

21 June- Yr 6 = 99.3%

28 June-Yr R = 98.7%

Please remember—Term time holidays cannot be authorised. Parents taking their children on holiday in school time may be subject to fines.



Please note any lost property will be in the playground at the end of each day, if not claimed by the end of the week it will be recycled.







#### **Diary Dates**

Friends of School Summer Fayre-Friday 28 June @ 5pm

Rising Year 7 Induction Evening at Bodmin College-Tuesday 2 July

Yr6 Residential Trip Wednesday 3-Friday 5 July

Rising Year 7 Induction Day at Bodmin College-Monday 8 July

Yr5 Trip to Botallack and Levant-Wednesday 10 July

Yr3 Trip to Pirate Quest-Thursday 11 July

Y2 Trip to Newquay Aquarium-Friday 12 July

Last day of term-Friday 19 July 2pm finish

School Masses are continuing to be held in St Mary's Church.

Dates and times below—everyone is welcome to join us!

Mass in Church at 10.30am

Weds 3rd July, Year 3 Weds 10 July, Year 4 Weds 17 July, Whole school



Please check our website for any last minutes changes. Sunday Mass in Church at 10.30am- all families welcome.

Headteacher's special mention to: To our pupils and families for their fantastic support and effort when Ofsted visited our school this week.